
 

 

MEMORANDUM 

Date:  December 1, 2021 

From:   Johanna Cockburn, AICP 

 Director 

Re:  Designation of High Pedestrian Traffic Area – University of North Carolina Greensboro 

 

At the request of University Administrators, Department staff have reviewed a group of streets in the 

vicinity of the University for designation as a High Pedestrian Area. Article V, Division 1, Section 16-227 

authorizes the Director of Transportation to prohibit the operation of bicycles and micromobility vehicles 

on sidewalks located in high pedestrian traffic areas.   

Request 

The area requested for consideration included all City streets between: 

 Friendly Avenue to the north, 

 Mendenhall Street, Fulton Street and Freeman Mill Road to the east, 

 Hertford Street and Trogdon Street to the south, and 

 Coliseum Drive, Chapman Street, Warrant Street Sylvan Street, Arden Street and Overbrook Street to 

the west. 

Designation  

Based on the current boundaries of the University campus, availability of on street facilities and 

micromobility use patterns, the following area is designated as a High Pedestrian Traffic Area: 

 Market Street to the north,  

 Tate Street to the east,  

 Haywood Street to the south, and 

 Josephine Boyd to the west. 

Staff will continue to monitor activity within the additional requested areas for future consideration. 


